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MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday	 8:00 am
Wednesday	 8:00 am
Thursday	 8:00 am
Friday	 8:00 am

all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

June 29 & June 30, 2024;
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Our Savior

Jesus Christ destroyed

death and brought life

to light through 

the Gospel

2 Timothy 1:10

Image: young-catholics.com

“Go in peace and be cured of your affliction.”

(In the church!)

http://allsaintscr.com
http://facebook.com/AllSaintsCedarRapidsIowa
http://instagram.com/allsaintscr
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintscatholicchurchinc9029
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Debby Peterson, Michelle Brockett, and > Thomas Traynor.

Parishioners & Family Members on Active Duty: 
Matthew Reitzel

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

Today’s reading from St. Paul explains the “divine economy” of stewardship – “The relief of 
others ought not to impoverish you; there should be a certain equality. Your plenty at the present 
time should supply their need so that their surplus may in turn one day supply your need.”

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

“There is a nobility in the duty to care for creation through little daily actions, and it is 
wonderful how education can bring about real changes in lifestyle. Education in environmental 
responsibility can encourage ways of acting which directly and significantly affect the world 
around us…”

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

Summer Scrip Schedule

To have your order ready to
pick up by:

Place your online order before
8am on:

Drop off your paper order form
before 8am on:

June 7 June 3 June 3

June 14 June 10 June 10

June 21 June 17 June 17

June 28 June 24 June 24

August 2 July 29 July 29

August 9 August 5 August 5

August 16 August 12 August 12

The All Saints Scrip Office will be closed July 1-28, 2024.

Online orders will be available while the Scrip Office is closed. However, “Pay Coordinator” and
“Ship to Coordinator” items will be delayed until the Scrip Office reopens.

Please contact Lori at scrip@allsaintscr.com or 319.535.3570 for more information.

�an�-yo� for supportin� Al� Saint�!

Please contact Lori at scrip@allsaintscr.com or 319.535.3570 for more information.

The All Saints Scrip Office will 
be closed July 1-28, 2024.

Online orders will be available 
while the Scrip Office is closed. 
However, “Pay Coordinator” 

and “Ship to Coordinator” items will be 
delayed until the Scrip Office reopens.

Summer Scrip Schedule
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Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

Who can pick up a food box? Did you know that anyone who requests a food box can 
pick up groceries on our distribution days? Anyone in need can call our office and get on the 
Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday schedule. All we ask is their name, household size, and 
phone number. No IDs, no income qualifiers, no other details needed. They only need to call 
ahead to reserve a box.

We continue to add many new families each month, and we now have about 8,000 households in our 
registry. While many of our clients come somewhat regularly, at last count, less than 23% pick up a food 
box more than once per month. For many, MCO is the first place that is called for help. The items in our 
food boxes of non-perishable items and toiletries add up to at least $70 per box. In addition, fresh items 
are added to each box at distribution - milk, meat, produce, bread, sometimes eggs. Our clients come 
from every neighborhood, social class, income bracket, ethnicity. Every person has a story of need at some 
point in their lives, and thanks to our parishes and caring parishioners, those experiencing food insecurity 
can receive immediate assistance from MCO. We also make numerous referrals each week to other local 
organizations for further resources.

THANK YOU to our donors, parishioners and friends, for your continual donations of food, toiletries, cash, 
time, talent, and more. YOU are making a huge impact on area families.

Got Truck? We have some very faithful delivery volunteers with big trucks who are available to pick up 
our food orders and donations from HACAP and other local businesses in the Cedar Rapids metro area. 
Their service is crucial to keeping our large food pantry stocked every week. Some of our volunteer drivers 
pick up once or twice per month, some every week, others are on our sub list to be called as needed. We 
are in need of a couple more drivers with trucks, either as regulars or as substitutes. Please call or 
email our office and let us know if you’d like to help out.

Did you know less than half of all Catholics have a will? Did you know that hospitals, universities, 
and even hospice houses are the beneficiary of many planned gifts? Did you know that All 
Saints Parish would love to be included among those you deem worthy of your will planning? 
If you would like more information about leaving a legacy gift to All Saints contact Tracy Huk 
at 319-363-6130 ext 111 or businessmgr@allsaintscr.com. If you would like information about 
gift planning, please contact our planning partner at the Catholic Foundation at 563- 552-0176 

or CFAD@OurCFAD.org.

The parish office will be closed this Thursday and Friday (July 4 and 5) to observe Independence 
Day. The team will be returning to the office on Monday, July 8 to resume normal Summer 
hours. In the meantime, if you need one of us, please don’t hesitate to call or email the office to 
schedule a time to visit.

Please also remember that Thursday Mass will be held in the sanctuary at 8:00 a.m.

All Saints Foundation

Parish Office Hours
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Today’s excerpt from St. Paul’s second letter to the Corinthians quickly caught my attention as I 
was preparing for the weekend liturgy. As I re-read it a few times, words like “gracious”, “rich”, 
“poor”, “poverty” and “relief” all caught my attention, but the one that truly intrigued me the most 
was “equality.”

Perhaps I am conditioned by growing up and living in a first world country, as I thought that equality 
meant a division that resulted in shared portions; like 50-50 or 25-25-25-25. But the more I struggled 

and wrestled with this passage, I came to understand that the word equality means something so much more 
according to God.

I grew up in a fairly progressive household: my mom worked in an office when quite a few of my classmate’s moms 
did not. My dad washed the dishes (no dishwasher!) way more than my mom did. My parents usually encouraged 
me to learn skills that were valuable for life, not based on if you were a male or a female. One of the first times that 
I encountered a challenge to my understanding of equality was when my future husband and I attended a Pre-Cana 
session as part of our marriage preparation. At one point in the day a seasoned couple talked to the group about 
the division of labor in a household. They made it very clear that equality was not the standard that they advised 
using; rather they encouraged us to talk as a couple to divide the work necessary according to whomever was better 
at it or liked it better. I started to fidget in my seat a little. My husband’s upbringing was very different from mine. 
His parents bravely immigrated to the United States from Eastern Europe during the war. Neither spoke much 
English, but they were determined to make a better life for themselves and their family. Doing so meant that my 
husband’s dad worked long, hard hours doing manual labor while his wife (my sweet mother-in law) stayed home 
and did all of the chores while raising the children. For the first time in our courtship, I began to understand what 
several couples had been telling us all weekend: marriage is work.

Fast forward many years and I have learned to view marriage and many other areas of life through the lens of 
stewardship rather than what I would consider “fair.” Now Paul is addressing the Corinthians about the equality of 
money, not marriage, but the principles and work of stewardship have the same bearing - that being the standard 
of self-giving love. In his commentary on 2 Corinthians, Thomas D. Stegman, SJ says, “Paul then provides the 
Corinthians with the example of self-giving love par excellence, the gracious act of our Lord Jesus Christ...Christ’s 
wealth signifies his glorious, heavenly existence. The reference to him becoming poor points, in the first place, to 
the incarnation, to his ‘coming in human likeness.’ In addition it alludes to his earthly way of living, marked by 
humility and by obedience to the Father’s will, expressed most dramatically in his self-offering on the cross. It is 
through Christ’s poverty, through his becoming a human being and through his revelation of God’s love for us, that 
we ‘become rich.’”

After defining the standard of self-giving love to the Corinthians, Paul then lays out the three principles of how we 
are to respond to the gracious act of God’s self-giving love by: sharing our resources; doing so willingly; and giving 
in proportion to our means. That same self-giving love is what we profess before God in the sacrament of marriage. 
In the course of the day, through that sacramental promise, I am called to share my resources of time, talent and 
treasure with my spouse. As much as I humanly would like to divide household responsibilities according to my 
definition of “fair”, that is not what God calls us to do in response to his daily gifts of grace. That is not an easy 
thing for me to carry out some days, especially when the weight on my side of the balance scale seems to be getting 
heavier and heavier. Through daily prayer, God helps me to erase the “score card” in my mind and to focus instead 
on sharing the gifts of my love through mundane acts of household responsibilities and to do so willingly and 
cheerfully. When we make liturgy and prayer an integral part of our life, the challenge of equality that God calls us 
to becomes a living part of our being that creates an abundance from which we can share - willingly and cheerfully.

Come to Mass this weekend (and the next and the next!) Let God fill the cup of your life with abundance and joy!

Tracy Huk
Business Manager, businessallsaints@gmail.com

Everyday Metanoia
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 July 2	 8:00 am
>	 Frank L. Martin

Wed.	 July 3	 8:00 am
>	 Sarah Bailey

Thurs.	July 4	 8:00 am
	 Scherrman/Barry Families

Fri.	 July 5	 8:00 am
>	 Darlene Bortle

Sat.	 July 6	 4:00 pm
	 George R. Benedict Family

Sun.	 July 7	 9:00 am
	 For the People

Scripture Readings
Week of June 30, 2024

Sunday:
Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24/2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15/
Mk 5:21-43 or 5:21-24, 35b-43 (98)

Monday: 
Am 2:6-10, 13-16/Mt 8:18-22 (377)

Tuesday: 
Am 3:1-8; 4:11-12/Mt 8:23-27 (378)

Wednesday: 
Eph 2:19-22/Jn 20:24-29 (593)

Thursday: 
Am 7:10-17/Mt 9:1-8 (380)
or, for Independence Day, any readings 
from the Mass “For the Country
or a City,” (882-886), or the Mass “For 
Peace and Justice” (887-891)

Friday: 
Am 8:4-6, 9-12/Mt 9:9-13 (381)

Saturday: 
Am 9:11-15/Mt 9:14-17 (382)

Sunday: 
Ez 2:2-5/2 Cor 12:7-10/Mk 6:1-6a (101)

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

Please join us for a Take Away Hunger Packaging Event! 
The event will take place on Sunday, June 30 after 
9:00 a.m. Mass. Please use the link below to sign up to 
volunteer.

Signup Link: CLICK HERE

The Scoop is back! Please join us for Root Beer Floats 
during the weekends of July 13-14 and July 27-28 after 
each Mass. Looking forward to seeing you! Sponsored by 
the Parish Life Committee.

 

 

 

All Saints Nights at  
Green Square Meals

Take Away Hunger Packaging Event

Save the Date

We are having a scrip Spring Cleaning sale! The details 
are at https://forms.gle/crZ65A44FuMK1Cte9

It’s Scrip Cleaning Time!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0B4AADA82EAAFD0-50091683-take#/
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Ministry Schedule
June 29, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Cate Biro

Extraordinary Ministers
Jean Bell
Joan Fishburn
Suzanne Lammers
Ellen Mouw
Kourtne Powell
Mike Powell
Marvin Stallman

Altar Servers
Emerson Eichhorn
James Lammers
Megan Talyat

Lectors
Theresa Harker
Tim Nash

Hospitality Ministers
Daniel Greene
Dick Kettelkamp
Peg Schmitz
Brian Talyat
Lauri Talyat
Mike Votroubek

June 30, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey

Extraordinary Ministers
Stephanie Guzman
Stephanie Klappholz
John Michael
Gavin Miller
Gregory O’Connell
David Shema
Loesje Shema

Altar Servers
Julien Jiacinto
Annemarie Jiacinto
Roman Kilburg

Lectors
Robin Brown
Mick Erdman

Hospitality Ministers
Jeanne Amosson
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Pete Rethwisch
Bea Rethwisch
Tony Satariano

Join in reading and discussing Jesus’ Alternative Plan: 
the Sermon on the Mount. We’ll meet on Wednesdays at 
6pm at church from July 10 thru August 28. 

When Jesus talked about the Kingdom of God, he was 
talking about an utterly different way of relating to human 
society as we know it. He lays out a blueprint for this 

new life in his best-known teaching, the Sermon on the Mount. Rohr 
goes through the teachings of the sermon, explaining the historical 
and cultural context of each verse and offering guidance for what it 
means for Christians today. The result is a clear, yet challenging look 
at the alternative plan laid out by Jesus for all to see.

Please contact Cate Biro with questions 319-721-3102.

Married Couples. Would you like to relive the 
excitement, romance and passion from your honeymoon? 
Rekindle that spark on a Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Weekend. For more information call Denise and Greg at 
563-920-9419 or sign up at wwme.org. Upcoming dates 
are September 27-29 in Dubuque, IA and November 
8-10 in Holstein, IA. 

-Summertime Book Discussion

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends

The fiscal year for All Saints Parish ends on June 30, 
2024. Thank you to all who either contribute via ACH 
or make sure that the weekly/monthly donation is 
consistently received. It makes such a big difference with 
the cash flow and our ability to accept summer projects 
and pay our bills and our staff in a timely manner.

The empty pews that we have noticed in May as schedules ramped up 
was reflected in the budget income we received. In April $85,377.40 
was generously donated. That dropped to $66,180.44 in May. It 
takes all of us contributing our best gifts of time, talent and treasure 
to become the parish our mission statement challenges us to be: 
Love God-Serve Others-Form Disciples. Please pray how we 
might all challenge ourselves to give the first fruits of time, talent 
and treasure to God rather than the leftovers. Thank you for your 
generosity. May God bless you.

Year End Giving
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June 30, 2024 • 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time • Mark 5:21–43

Be Not Afraid
Jesus and the disciples have reached the other side of the sea 
and find another crowd waiting for them. In this Gospel reading 
Mark records two more miracles, a woman who has been 
hemorrhaging for twelve years is cured as well as the daughter 

of a synagogue official. Both are healed because of their faith.

Once more Jesus tells us, “Don’t be afraid; only believe.” Why can’t I get it? I 
believe, and truly trust God, but I still worry. How can Jesus possibly expect any 
parent to live without anxiety? I know that with five grown children and seven 
grandchildren there always seems to be someone to worry about.

Perhaps the fear Jesus is talking about goes beyond the very human feeling of 
apprehension or anxiety we experience on a regular basis. After all, fear gets the 
adrenaline going, and we often need that surge to react appropriately. (Picture 
yourself and a lion in close proximity.) I’d like to suggest that the fear Jesus is 
talking about is just the opposite kind of fear—a fear that is debilitating—fear 
that leaves us hopeless and despondent.

Even the very human Jesus was afraid. Remember his prayer in the Garden 
of Gethsemane? Luke tells us Jesus sweat blood when he asked his Father to 
remove the cross that faced him. Now that’s fear—quite appropriate human 
fear. But Jesus did not allow his fear to disable him. When Jesus was afraid he 
prayed. He told his Father exactly what he wanted and then handed it over to 
him— “Not my will but yours be done.”

When Jesus prayed in the garden, his burden wasn’t taken away, but obviously 
he received all he needed to get thorough it. Since he was fully human, I expect 
Jesus was probably still afraid when facing death, but he was able to face his 
accusers and executioners with dignity and courage. What a great lesson on how 
to handle our worries and anxieties.

Discuss the different fears family members have. Talk about ways of 
handling this feeling.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2022 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
July 6, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Joan Fishburn

Extraordinary Ministers
Kathi Grainger
Sara Lang
Gavin Miller
Ellen Mouw
John Myers
Alison Prentice
Daniel Prentice

Altar Servers
Dylan Lang
Alexandra Lang
Zachary Prentice

Lectors
Lisa Stephenson
Kathy Ulrich

Hospitality Ministers
Elie AbouRaad
Sue Bright
Ryan Donnelly
Dick Kettelkamp
Marcia Myers
Mike Votroubek

July 7, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
John Michael

Extraordinary Ministers
Tom Amosson
Sherry Casey
Ann Hunter
Larry Hunter
Bill Knapp
Dianne Knapp
Ellen Mouw

Altar Servers
Rocco Schmidt
Hunter Schmidt
Cayden Suby

Lectors
Mick Erdman
JoAnn Hand

Hospitality Ministers
Jeanne Amosson
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Tony Satariano
Chris Shimon

What are some of your own greatest personal fears? How do you handle 
worry and anxiety? What do you want to remember from last week? What 
are you looking forward to next week? What are your concerns?

PERSONAL RESPONSE
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From Catholic Daughters of America: PEACHES!
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Pastor 	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Business Manager 	 Tracy A. Huk	 businessmgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 363-4110

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kstarr@allsaints-crschool.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 ecollins@allsaints-crschool.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Kelly Starr	 kstarr@allsaints-crschool.org	 Ext. 234
Regis Middle School Principal	 Josh Gredys	 jgredys@regisroyals.org 	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lholverson@xaviersaints.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130, Mon.-Fri., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110



All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA): Classes are scheduled for Monday evenings 
beginning in the Fall. Contact Bob Lillibridge, Director of Formation, for more information  
(adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: High school sophomores meet bi-weekly on Sunday evenings from 5:00 PM to 
6:00 PM, September through February to prepare. Contact Isabelle Werner for more information  
(youthministry@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM in the Church. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 am Mass.
St. Monica Circle: Meets second Tuesday of every month. Please call Teel Thebeau 319-366-5021 or  
Jeanne Amosson 319-363-7573
Parish Website: You may both submit and view prayer intentions any time at:
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer


